  SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
The Mayor


Deputy Mayor


All Members of Sandy Town Council

There will be a Meeting of Sandy Town Council on Monday 16th February 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

11th February 2009




      

S M Foster










Town Clerk
AGENDA
1.  Apologies 

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members

(a)
Prejudicial Interests

(b)
Personal Interests 
3.  Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy

4.  Oral questions from electors

(Please would Members raise any questions initially with the office)

5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
(Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item)    (see list attached)

6.  Mayoral communications    (see list attached)
7.  Minutes and Reports 

To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

+ (a)  Meetings of Town Council held on Monday 5th January and 19th January 2009.

+ (b)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 26th January 2009.
+ *(c)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 2nd February 2009.  
+ (d) Meeting of the Sunderland Road Pavilion Project Management Working Group held on Thursday 5th February 2009.
+ = Previously circulated

* = Exempt or Confidential Information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

8.  Reports from representatives
To receive any verbal reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
9.  Clerk’s Report
To receive the Clerk’s Report.  (Copy attached)

10.  Oral questions from Electors

On matters raised during this meeting.
*11. Cricket Club Lease

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
12.  Press Release








*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section (8 and 9) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	28/1/09

7/09


	09/00086/FULL

Ms S Bell

13 Poplar Close

Sandy

SG19 1HH
	Full application for two storey infill front extension at 13 Poplar Close, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 7,8,9,10,11,12,14 Poplar Close notified.
	
	Town Council

16/2/09


	

	29/1/09

8/09


	09/00099/FULL

Mr D Richardson Hazells Lodge

2 Everton Road

Sandy

SG19 2DD
	Full application for side and rear extension and alterations at Hazells Lodge, 2 Everton Road, Sandy, Beds.


	
	Town Council

16/2/09


	

	29/1/09

9/09


	09/00100/LB

Mr D Richardson Hazells Lodge

2 Everton Road

Sandy

SG19 2DD
	Listed Building Consent for side and rear extension and alterations to dwelling at Hazells Lodge, 2 Everton Road, Sandy, Beds.
	
	Town Council

16/2/09


	

	6/2/09

11/09


	09/00164/FULL

Mr Brooker & Miss Pitman

7 Denny Cottages

Church Street

Langford

Beds

SG18 9QT
	Full application for single storey rear extension at 7 Stratford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 5 & 7a Stratford Road, Sandy notified.
	
	Town Council

16/2/09


	



SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 16.02.09

6.  Mayoral Communications
9.2.09 With Cllr Blaine (Chairman of Staffing) undertook the 


Clerk’s annual appraisal.

15.2.09 Supported by the Mayoress attended the Mayor of 


Ampthill’s Civic Service in the Parish Church.

P.S.  Letters of invitation have now been issued for the Mayor’s Ball on Friday 24th April.  Any (unwanted) Christmas presents would be welcome as tombola/raffle prizes.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council meeting – 16.02.09
Recommendations to Council
7.  Minutes and Reports 

(b) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 26th January 2009.
6.  Risk Assessment 2008/2009


(F59/08)

Resolved to Recommend: That the amended Risk Assessment be approved by Town Council for the financial year 2008/2009.
(c) Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 2nd February 2009.  
12.
Maple Tree Lower School 20mph Zone



(P81/08)






Resolved to Recommend: That a request is submitted for a 20mph Zone for the Fallowfield area including Kestrel Way and Merlin Drive and all roads off of these. 

(d) Meeting of the Sunderland Road Pavilion Project Management Working Group held on Thursday 5th February 2009

2. Minutes of last meeting

Resolved to recommend: (a) That Town Council investigate providing litter bins around the pavilion.

(b) That agreements be drawn up concerning the use of the storage facilities by the three clubs involved.


4. Review of usage of the Pavilion

Resolved to recommend: That the possibility of allowing alcohol to be served in the building is investigated once more.

5. Review of hire fees


Resolved to recommend: That the scale of charges be adopted by Town Council and that from November 2009 the consideration of charges becomes part of the Estimates process.


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 16.02.09
9.  Clerk’s Report

1.  Accounts 01.04.08 to 31.01.08 
To receive and approve lists of Receipts and Payments for December 2008 and January 2009.
(Copies will be on display prior to the meeting)

2. Quarterly Accounts 01.04.08 to 31.12.08
To receive the quarterly accounts (Income and Expenditure lists) for quarter ended 31st December 2008.
3. Proposed 7.5 tonne weight restriction zone 
Beds County Council Highways Department have requested comments on their proposal to introduce a 7.5 tonne weight restriction throughout a large part of North East Bedfordshire (proposal letter and map attached). It should be noted that although bounded by the A603 that road does not form part of the restriction zone.
(Members are requested to instruct as to whether they wish to respond and in what manner).
4. Interim Internal Audit
The Council’s interim internal audit was carried out on 11th December 2008 (copy of report attached).  There were no issues identified which need to be addressed.
(Members are requested to receive and approve the interim internal audit report).
5. Official Opening of the New Pavilion at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

The Pavilion at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground is to be named The Jenkins Pavilion after the late Colin Jenkins.  Mr Jenkins was a very active Chairman of Sandy Colts Football Club and contributed greatly to its expansion.  The suggestion came from the Colts Football Club itself and they will be presented with a £50.00 prize by the Deputy Mayor at the official opening.

This will now take place on 25th April 2009 at 11.00am, the previous date was cancelled because Lord Triesman had to fulfil another commitment.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 16.02.09
9. Clerk’s Report  (Cont)
6. Burial fees
The Council has received a letter regarding its policy on burial fees.  In line with many local authorities Sandy charges treble fees for non-parishioners who wish to be buried in the cemetery.  This still only brings the level of fees up to those charged by some larger authorities.

However, there are occasions when elderly people, who have lived most of their lives in Sandy have moved into a nursing home outside the Parish.  In those cases custom and practice has been to check the electoral roll for 2 or 3 years previously and if they appear to charge single fees.  Recently a case arose where the deceased did not appear on the roll after 2004 and the funeral director (who is fully aware of the policy) charged treble fees for the interment.

This has been questioned by the deceased’s family and they have now asked that the practice be reviewed.

There are a number of options that may be considered:

· The practice continues as before.

· The length of time allowed after removal from Sandy to a nursing/old people’s home be reviewed – should it be 5 years, or more.

· Should any occupant of a nursing home outside Sandy be allowed burial at single fees?  If so how do we check that they have previously lived in Sandy all their lives.
· The practice of charging treble fees is stopped, running the risk that space at the cemetery is used up more quickly by people living outside the Parish.
(Members are requested to decide whether they wish to change the present policy and if so, how they will change it).
7. Joint Management Committee Contribution

Members will recall that the Clerk was asked to write to Mr Waterfield with regard to the Town Council’s monetary contribution to the JMC Committee. Mr Waterfield’s reply is attached and Member’s may wish to consider the implications of this.  At present the Town Council has a membership of two on the JMC, as laid out in the agreement between the County Council, District Council and Town Council.  The Town Council also agreed to defray 12% of the running costs under this agreement.  The JMC managed the public use of many of the facilities at the Upper School.  
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 16.02.09
9. Clerk’s Report  (Cont)

There have been attempts to re-negotiate the terms of the agreement since 2004 when Stevenage Leisure became involved in the management of the facilities but no agreement was signed.  
Mr Waterfield’s letter says nothing about the management of the facility in the future.

(Members may wish to consider whether they wish to respond in any way).

8. Annual Report 2009

Last year the Annual report was produced with a glossy colour cover which had advertising in colour on the back page.  There was no separate charge for this and the advertiser was charged the normal full page rate.  It would not seem unreasonable for Council to charge a premium for this page – a suggested rate would be £175.00 plus VAT.
(Members are asked to consider if they would like to charge the suggested rate for the back page of the Annual Report, or if not what their instructions are to be).
9. One Day Conference at Flitwick, Monday 9th March 2009, 9.00 am

A conference has been organised at the Rufus Centre, Flitwick by the Bedfordshire Branch of the Society of Local Council Clerks and Local Council Support Associates Ltd.  The conference will explore some of the key issues of current interest including:

· The way in which a current unitary authority works with towns and parishes

· How Bedford and Central Bedfordshire envisage working with local councils – is there an opportunity for towns and parishes to develop a stronger voice?

· Standards issues

Key note speakers are: The Mayor of Bedford and the Leader of Central Bedfordshire Shadow Council.

The cost for Members is £40.00 including lunch. The Clerk will be attending the event.

(Members are requested to decide if there should be further representation from the Town Council).
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